
 

 
 

 

 
Ethnic Studies Advisory Committee  

_______________________________________________________ 
 

Minutes for February 20, 2019 
 

Members in attendance: 
 

Christina Lambie, Executive Director, Teaching and Learning 
Elodia Ortega-Lampkin, Associate Superintendent 

Sandra Reese, Principal @ Pioneer High School 
Jenni Pareas, Teacher @ Pioneer High School 

Dixie Clark, Community Member 
Leann Herigsted, Parent @ Pioneer High School 

Marjory Watkins, Teacher @ Woodland Prairie Elementary School 
Karen Bayne, WJUSD Board of Trustees 

 
1. Introductions were made. 
2. Course Review:  Review Course Descriptions for PUENTE 

This item was adjusted so that members could review the newly created and adopted course 
called “Art and Culture”.  Members were provided with the course outline and a note-taking 
sheet for the Ethnic Studies standards. Members were asked to review the course outline in 
order to identify the ways in which the course addresses the Ethnic Studies standards.  It was 
determined that there was sufficient visible evidence for standards 1, 3, and 4, but members 
wanted more detail about standard 2.   
 
At the next meeting, Christina will provide some additional details regarding how the course 
will meet standard 2. 
 

3. Review feedback for Ethnic Studies workshops 
Members were provided with feedback from teachers attending the Ethnic Studies workshops.   
 

4. Review and provide feedback on training plan for 2019-20 
Christina shared the draft plan for training in Ethnic Studies for next school year, which includes 
a focus on training the Social Science teachers.  Please see the powerpoint for the details.  
Member comments were collected.   


